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EBNESR
In the first week of December, I taught the Sacred Music

course to the resident students of the EBENSR preaching
school in Recife. This class operates intensively and is offered

to brothers and sisters coming from various states in the
Northeast. On December 12, we held a celebratory lunch with

all the school staff, marking the end of the 2024 activities.



Workshop in Itarema-CE
On a nearly 1,500-mile journey, Bruno Henrique,

Camilo Kaká, and I traveled to the interior of
Ceará to provide the church there with training

for song leaders and the congregation 
over the course of a weekend.



Class of ARCA 2025
Let me introduce you to the students of the first ARCA class.

Juan Nogueira
24 anos

São Paulo - SP

Jheisebel Godoy
27 anos

Guarapuava-PR

* Bruno Godoy is attending with his wife and their three children.

Bruno Godoy *
29 anos

Guarapuava-PR



RENOVATION
We are finalizing the renovation works on the

studio and classroom of ARCA.



Aracaju
At the moment, our family is in
Aracaju, where we were able to

participate this past weekend in the
celebration of the 35th anniversary

of the founding of the Church of
Christ, the place where I came to

know Christ and spent much of my
adolescence.

We also enjoyed moments of
fellowship at my father-in-law
Romeu’s farm, along with our

brother and friend Randy Warzecha
and his beautiful family.



God gave us tremendous opportunities this year, 
many challenges, and changes, and we did not 
shy away from any of them. We were blessed and, 
in turn, blessed many people throughout Brazil, 
thanks to your support, prayers, and the power of God, 
who works all things in all people.
We visited 5 regions of Brazil, more than 20 congregations, 
conducted 15 workshops, trained over 100 song leaders, and
participated in 7 national events, including the National song leaders’
Conference, where we were part of the organizing team. The event
brought together nearly 100 brothers and sisters from all over Brazil.
We also launched 3 music videos on YouTube, 3 EPs on streaming
platforms with 5 songs each, and now, in Recife, we are ready for
another year full of adventures that God will undoubtedly provide.
To our supporters, a heartfelt thank you! You were a crucial part of
making all this possible. May our God generously bless each one of you.



Thank you very much!
We ask for your prayers for our family, our ministry, each student

arriving in Recife in the coming days, each ARCA teacher, and that God
may be glorified in all we do. Happy 2025, and we’ll see you there!


